
Publication Notice 
 
Ref  : Invest/02/24 
Re : Disciplinary Tribunal 
 
 
On the 20 August 2024, a Disciplinary Tribunal found the charge of misconduct proven 
against a member in practice -   

- That he engaged in public practice without holding a practicing 
certificate during the period 1 April 2022 to 20 March 2024, in breach of 
bye law 13.15 of the Institute’s Practice and Audit Regulations. 

 
        The Tribunal imposed the following orders:- 

- Fine €3,500 - payable within six months in six equal monthly installments 

- Contribution of €7,000 towards the Institute’s costs in this case – payable 
within six months in six equal monthly installments 

- Reprimand  

 
The Tribunal also ordered that details of these findings and orders be published on the 
Institute’s (i.e. CPA Ireland) website, without reference to the Member by name. 

 


